
File No. 23-0600-S78 
 
PUBLIC SAFETY COMMITTEE REPORT relative to the number of helicopters assigned to the Air Support 
Division fleet over the last 20 years, and the reason for the increase in helicopters in recent years. 
 
Recommendation for Council action: 
 
NOTE and FILE the Los Angeles Police Department report dated August 10, 2023, attached to the 
Council file, relative to the number of helicopters assigned to the Air Support Division fleet over the last 
20 years, and the reason for the increase in helicopters in recent years. 
 
Fiscal Impact Statement: Not applicable. 
 
Community Impact Statement:  None submitted 
 
SUMMARY 
At its regular meeting held on September 26, 2023, the Public Safety Committee considered a LAPD report 
relative to the number of helicopters assigned to the Air Support Division fleet over the last 20 years, and 
the reason for the increase in helicopters in recent years. 
 
After an opportunity for public comment was held, the Committee moved to note and file the LAPD report 
inasmuch the report is only for informational purposes. This matter is now forwarded to the Council for its 
consideration. 
 
Respectfully Submitted,  
 
 
 
PUBLIC SAFETY COMMITTEE 
 
MEMBER   VOTE 
RODRIGUEZ  YES 
LEE   YES 
McOSKER  YES 
PARK   YES 
SOTO-MARTINEZ  YES 
 
AS 9/26/23 
 

 
-NOT OFFICIAL UNTIL COUNCIL ACTS- 

 


